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News and events for St. Peter’s Parish, Hinckle

y for week beginning February 17" 2019

Pastoral Assistant Marina Brooks. Pastoral Team: Sheila Hunt. Fred Mason, Valerie Mason, Laurie Monteiro, Alan Pilgrim, Paul Scola, Jenny

Moore, Marina Brooks, Sue Kenny and Greg Drozdz. Safety Representative

Centre booking: 0750 3652 619

6" SUNDAY of Year C — weekdays Yr 1

Sat. 5.00pm Mass in Market Bosworth

Sat: 6.30pm MASS: Deirdre McGill

Sun: 8.00am MASS: Marie Lally
9.45am MASS: The parishes

11.30am Mass in Earl Shilton

MONDAY 18" ; Of the Day

8.00am MASS: November Dead List

8.30am Exposition

8.30am Meeting of Pastoral Team

11.00am Benediction

7.00pm SVP

TUESDAY 19" Of the Day

9.30am MASS: November Dead List

WEDNESDAY 20" Of the Day

12.30pm Funeral Mass for Joan

Makepeace

1.30pm Friendly Club

THURSDAY 21%; Of the Day

9.30am MASS: November Dead List

FRIDAY 22"; Chair of St. Peter

12.00pm MASS: Marie Lally

SATURDAY 23; Saint Polycarp

9.30am MASS: In thanksgiving (Gilkes)

Confessions immediately after Mass.

7" SUNDAY of year C .

Sat. 5.00pm Mass in Market Bosworth

Sat: 6.30pm MASS: Wyn Jones

Sun: 8.00am MASS: The parishes
9.45am MASS: Michael Clare

11.30am Mass in Earl Shilton

1.00pm Baptism of Aria Carruthers

4.00pm Play party and presentation

4.30pm Baptism preparation session |

—Nadine Baxendale 617818 , with Maria Beck.

‘Let us remember Peter: three times he denied Jesus
precisely when he should have been closest to him and
when he hits rock bottom he meets the gaze of Jesus,
who patiently, wordlessly says to him: ‘Peter, don't be
afraid of your weakness; frust in me. Brothers and sisters,
let us never lose trust in the patience and mercy of God."
Pope Francis

Baptism Preparation — for families wishing to
have their children baptised in the near future, the two
necessary preparation sessions will be run by Rev.Robin
and Marina on Sunday February 24 and Sunday March 3
at 4.30pm in the Mary Forryan Centre. No baptism will be
arranged until the parents have attended the two
mandatory preparation sessions. The next preparatory
sessions will be in May,

ROTAS: THIS WEEK
Readers:
Sat: K & H Burton

NEXT WEEK

Christine Payne

8am: Stephen Pears Jim Gildea
10am: Betty Masters Beatrice Bishop
Under 7s Half Term Half Term
Counters: Wk 3 Wk 4

Cleaning: Team 3 Team 4
Flowers:  Mary Moore

Coffee: X Mums & Tots
Ronnie Sowman

Polish Parishioners

Developing World Group- a big ‘thank
you' to all who supported the cake stall by
bringing or buying cakes. £181 was made. Our
next meeting will be on Wednesday 20t
February at 7.30pm in The Carbery Room,
Mary Forryan Centre.

Thank you to everyone who organised
the very moving service last Sunday evening
or who helped with the catering afterwards.
There is a permanent memorial to the unhorm
next o our grotto, donated by our UCM

The Vine Christian Book and Coffee
Shop now has books for Lent in stock, Easter cards and
books will be in later this month. The new selections of
Kids Corner and Take Note books are also newly in with
some great titles all at special prices. The Vine will be
promoting Fairtrade Fortnight at the end of this month
(25th February - 8th March) where the focus is on
chocolate. They'll have some extra chocolate treats made
with Fairfrade ingredients as well as some chocolate
tasting sessions! The Vine will be hosting a Bake-off style
fundraiser in aid of Traidcraft Exchange during the
fortnight on Saturday 2nd March from 2.30pm - for a
donation to Traidcraft you can be a baker and/or a judge
and taste everyone's bakes! On Shrove Tuesday
pancakes will be served all day with a late opening till
Bpm. Please see the flyers for more details of both these
events,

Appeal for Unwanted Christmas Gifts

If you have any unwanted gifts of toiletries, or would care
o donate some, there is a box in church and these will be
collected and delivered to asylum seekers and refugees in
Leicester, Many thanks.

Play party ~ for the cast and production team of
“Everything except Temptation" will take place in the
centre on Sunday February 24* at 4.00pm, we will show
the DVD and hopefully present the £1,200 raised to a
representative of Lawrence House. Please bring a little
food fo share.

Young Scriptwriters — our next gathering is in
the Priory on Sunday March 3" at 2.00pm. Scripts of work
completed so far will be sent out to you for your
consideration this week.

The future of Churches
together — we have the AGM for
Churches Together on Monday March 11 at
7.30pm in St.John's, at which point John
Moore will step down as chairman after 9
years, for which we thank him enormously.
This means there will be no chairman,
secretary or treasurer, which roles are
necessary for Churches Together to
continue. They have been advertised
around the churches but no one has as yet
come forward offering to fulfil them. If any of
you feel you might be willing to take on one
of these responsibilities then please tell
Fr.Frank immediately. If they cannot be filled
then the ministers propose a different route
for us. This would involve formally closing
down the organisation of Churches
Together in Hinckley and district and
focussing on the monthly breakfast
meetings of the church leaders, shared
services throughout the year - January,
Holy week, Pentecost and Christmas Carols
— outreach, which includes AlterNativity and
Street Pastors, and starting a new gathering
twice a year of prayer for our town and
praise to our God. This would mean a looser
organisation and would need the support of
a communications officer. The leadership of
the clergy would probably be rotated. a
decision will be made at the AGM on March
11 and you are invited to come along for
that gathering. Sadly our Hinckley
community is not as committed fo this
enterprise as we should be - note the
attendance al the recent service - but
hopefully this will change in the future.

Lourdes Group - Dates for your diary

Big Band Night - Saturday 16% March. 7.30pm for 8.00pm
at MFC. Tickets £15,00. Please calt lan Coe on 01455
459636 i

Coffee Morning at The Greyhound - 23" March

Race Night at The Greyhound - 29% March

First Communion preparation sessions
for parents and children resume next Monday (25%) at
6.30pm in the centre,

Collections last Sunday

NRCDT A Registered Charity No. 1134449

Envelopes £670.00
Loose: £227.52
Standing Orders: £406.45
Gift Aid £200.00
Mass Sheets & Nolepad £4.70
Catholic Newspapers: £23.40
Brick Fund: £171.00
Donations: £100.00
Total: £1803.07
Weekly Bills:

Diocesan Quota: £372.25
Insurance: £50.00
Church & House £423.00
Salaries & Office: £344.44
Savings: £700.00
Total: £1889.65

With best wishes: Fr, Frank, Robin & the
Pastoral Team




